
 
 
 
 
 

 
Over the Thanksgiving holiday, SGA lost 

a respected faculty member, Dr. Resat Keles. Dr. 
Keles taught Astronomy and Artificial 
Intelligence/Data Science, as well as a college 
Physics course for seniors. Dr. Keles was a content 
expert, a learned man, and a valued member of the 
faculty. Students and faculty were greatly 
saddened to hear of his passing, and he will be 
missed. We are grateful to have known him, even 
for a short time. We pray for his soul. May He Rest 
in Peace.  
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On December 17 at 11:30 AM, SGA held its annual 
Christmas Concert in Saint George Ukrainian 
Catholic Church.  

The performance included a traditional 
Ukrainian “Vertep”, which the students performed 
under the guidance of Ms. Iryna Chuyan, SGA 
Ukrainian Studies and ESL teacher, as well as 
melodious solo and group performances by the 
SGA Choir led by Ms. Anya Bachynskaya and 
Principal Andrij Stasiw. The students sang in 
numerous languages, including English, Latin and 
Ukrainian.  
 On behalf of the SGA student body we would like 
to wish you and your family a Blessed Christmas 
Season and a Happy New Year! 

 
 
 
 

 
 

   

 
SGA Nativity participants with Ms. Chuyan 

 
 
 
 
 

 
This year, we are happy to welcome 

two new faculty members to the SGA family - 
Ms. Emily Mowdy and Mr. Makunda Mbariko. 
Ms. Mowdy will be teaching Psychology to 
seniors as well as Global History and U.S. 
History for ESL students in grades 10 and 11. 
Mr. Mbariko will be taking on the late Dr. Keles’ 
classes. We wish them much success and 
welcome them warmly to SGA! 
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